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Upcoming Events 

 

Non-Instructional Day – May 25  

 

Continuity of Education “at a distance” for all Fleetwood Park students and staff. 

 

All students are encouraged to stay in touch with your teachers, and please let us 
know if you have any questions.  We will do everything that we can to ensure that 
you feel supported and connected to your classes and school.  Take care, stay safe 
everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, May 18, 2020 Victoria Day – School Closed  

Tuesday, May 19, 2020  

Wednesday, May 20, 2020  

Thursday, May 21, 2020 All Staff Meeting, 1:00pm - TEAMS  

Friday, May 22, 2020 Staff Committee Mtg, 1:00pm - TEAMS  

The Week Ahead 
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FYI 

 

Grad Activities 

Sunday, May 24th – Virtual Dinner Dance 

Plan a fun, fancy meal as a family.  Dress up.  Watch the online Toast (posted to the school website, on 
school Twitter and link on Instagram).  Post photos and tag @FPDragons on Instagram. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attention grads!  Have you been awarded a scholarship?  If 
so, please email Mr. Johnson with the details so that you can 
be recognized at grad! 

johnson_derron@surreyschools.ca 
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In The News  
 
 
 

 
 

Please see this important video message for parents, students and staff as we begin to chart 
a path to slowly re-introduce face-to-face instruction in our schools as the province lifts 
COVID-19 restrictions. 
 
The model that the province is announcing includes:  
• A part-time return to face-to-face instruction for children in Grades K-5;  
• Part-time face-to-face instruction for students in Grades 6-12; and  
• The continuation of remote and online learning.  
  
"The guidelines we are hearing suggest that balance will be the equivalent of alternating 
days for students in K-5 and one day a week for students in Grades 6-12," says Surrey 
Schools Supt. Jordan Tinney. "School districts are busy now trying to design models that 
meet the goalposts of these guidelines. The provincial guidelines include the principle that 
parents will have the choice to have their children remain learning at home or to have some 
access for face-to-face balanced with their current online/remote learning. No matter what, 
our hybrid models include face-to-face and online or remote learning for all children." 
 
Written transcripts of the full video message are available in English, Chinese and Punjabi. 
You can also visit https://www.surreyschools.ca/covid19 to view the video, transcripts and 
other information and resources. 
 
Slow and steady, caring and connected! 
 
Thank you 
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Counsellor’s Corner  
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Health and Safety  
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“This Week at Fleetwood Park” – Principal’s Message: May 10
th 

- 14
th

    

 

Good morning Dragons, 

 

Welcome to “This Week at Fleetwood Park” as we complete another week of “learning at a distance”.  We are now 
moving into week 7 of our remote learning model and the progress that British Columbia has made in fighting COVID-
19 is encouraging.  Last week, the Provincial Government released its 5-stage plan for a gradual return to school.  As 
we await further details, school districts across the province are thinking about what this could look like in schools and 
the structures and safety protocols that would be required.  There are still many questions, and I am reassured that the 
health and safety of our students and staff continues to be our top priority. 

We will continue to provide information as it becomes available; and we will continue to support our students “at a dis-
tance”.   

 

Thursday%20Review%20staff%20version


 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home of Dragon Pride  

“Building Successful Futures”  

 

Over the past weeks, our students and staff have learned so much.  Class routines are now established, 
learning platforms operational, with communication tools and expectations in place.  Although these learning 
structures are becoming more routine, we continue to understand and appreciate the challenges that remote 
learning brings to our Dragon community.  I want to stress to all students and staff that the work you are do-
ing to support “continuity of learning” is transformational and unprecedented.  Your efforts are highly valued, 
and are directly benefitting our students and our society at-large.  Thank you for all you are doing.  I also 
want to again stress, that our focus continues to be on the social-emotional well-being of our students and 
families through the delivery of a narrower curriculum of literacy and numeracy objectives.  “Continuity of 
Learning” is not simply the repackaging an entire curriculum and uploading it to a learning platform.  We 
have been very deliberate in our learning outcomes and the volume of work assigned and we will continue to 
strive to find an appropriate balance for our community. 

 

 

Thursday%20Review%20staff%20version


 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home of Dragon Pride  

“Building Successful Futures”  

 

With respect to “balance”, the expectations for student engagement, marks and assessment continues to be 
an important conversation.  In previous weeks, I have shared the Ministry of Education’s expectations for 
both students and teachers as we have navigated through our new reality.  Here are a few more quotations 
from the “Frequently Asked Questions on Continuity of Learning” Ministry document that demonstrate the 
balance we are attempting to achieve. 

 

 
 All students – including students who are on track to graduate – are expected to complete 

course work assigned by teachers. 

 

 To be “eligible to graduate” means a student will satisfy all graduation requirements upon suc-
cessful completion of courses they currently have underway and are continuing through to June 
2020.  This does not mean that students will graduate no matter what. 

 

 Students are expected to continue their learning for each course they are enrolled in and to 
complete assignments set out by their teachers to finish their courses.  These assignments 
must be reasonable for each student in their home learning environment, recognizing that 
many students may not have easy access to specific learning resources. 

 

 Teachers will work with students to develop plans and set reasonable expectations given the 
current circumstances and the individual needs of the students.  

 
 
With this, we will do all that we can to engage our students in their learning, we will consider the unique 
learning environment that we are all working within, and we will plan for the individual needs of our students.  
In order to accomplish these goals, communication between teachers and students has never been more 
important.  Thank you to all students and staff for reaching out and staying connected.  I believe this is the 
single most important factor in supporting a successful online learning experience.   
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In last week’s message, I spoke about the need for a “different” graduation ceremony for our 2020 gradu-
ates.  We have received much feedback from students, parents, other Surrey Secondary schools, the Dis-
trict and the Province.  Please see the initial details of our plans in this week’s newsletter and thank you to 
everyone for your input.  We recognize the importance of our students’ and staff’s accomplishments and the 
value of these graduation traditions.  I would like to reassure our community that we will provide a meaning-
ful and special opportunity for our graduating students and parents, and I strongly encourage all of our grad-
uating students to participate in this year’s Commencement ceremony.  You can begin by responding to our 
surveys regarding Grad gowns and comments. 

 

Have a great Friday and please take care this weekend.  Physical distancing, essential travel only, “fewer 
faces, more spaces” continue to be the messages that will protect our health and well-being. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All the best, 

 

 

Ken 
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Mission Statement: 
 
“At Fleetwood Park Secondary we value excellence in education and strive to provide a learning environment where all stu-

dents are encouraged to build successful futures.” 
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